

Dear Mr. Getz,

In lieu of any members of the Mazur-Wetterer Intervenor Group likely to attend the 2PM meeting on December 3rd that you have called to discuss outstanding issues regarding the Groton Wind Project Proposal, I would share with you some thoughts. Recently participants in this process have alluded to the need for due-process attention in regard to the diverse parties/intervenors and during the past eight months other participants have informally attempted to assure us that the decision making of your Committee is "not at all a fait accompli," as had been suggested to me by the Rumney Town Office way back in late March of this year. The Committee has heard various recommendations of late to delay decision making on this Application until a variable time in the future, if not concur with a recent intervenor motion to actually vote down this Application due to incomplete process at this late time.

I would again recommend that the Groton Wind Project Proposal either be suspended at this time or have the decision dead-line delayed further some 6-36 months in order to afford both the Applicant and the diverse intervenors time to properly attend to their joint mandate, for which the Committee members should eventually stand proudly beyond reproach.

Thanking you once again for your indulgence in affording this intervenor yet another opportunity to participate in the process at hand,

I remain cordially,

Lawrence A. Mazur, MD

Received 12/1/10.